
6 one-month fellowships 
 

The Center for Subjectivity Research (CFS) advertises up to 6 one-month fellowships 

connected to its ongoing Who are We? research project. Fellows who are accepted into the 

program will be offered the opportunity to spend one month at CFS in Copenhagen during the 

period 1.9.2024 – 15.12.2024.  

 

Fellows will be provided with workspace at CFS and will be able to participate in any CFS 

events taking place during the fellowship period. 

 

The fellowships which are open to both early career and senior researchers will cover 

documented travel costs and accommodation for up to 15.000 DKK (approx. €2000) and 

running costs for 15.000 DKK (approx. €2000), which will be disbursed as a one-time payment 

at the end of the research stay. (Note: The payment for running costs may count as taxable 

income in the fellow’s country of residence.) 

 

CFS: Since 2002 the Center for Subjectivity Research has carried out research on the self 

and its relations to others and the world from an interdisciplinary perspective. Its 

exploration of subjectivity has explicitly sought to further the integration of different 

philosophical traditions, in particular phenomenology and analytic philosophy of 

mind. Much time has also been invested in promoting the dialogue between philosophy 

and empirical science, in particular psychiatry and psychopathology, but also clinical 

psychology, cognitive science, developmental psychology, anthropology, and sociology. 

 

Who Are We: The Who are We? project which is supported by The European Research Council 

and the Carlsberg Foundation investigates what it means to feel, think, and act as part of a we. 

Its guiding hypothesis is that a systematic account of the we must be embedded in a more 

comprehensive investigation of selfhood and social cognition. The project systematically 

develops this hypothesis by combining cross-disciplinary theorizing with historical 

scholarship. In particular, it draws on seminal contributions from classical phenomenology. In 

addition to philosophers, the project also involves social scientists (from social anthropology, 

sociology, social psychology, and political theory). A more detailed description of the project 

can be found here. 

 

Applicants interested in applying should get into contact with one of the current members of 

the Who are We? project (https://cfs.ku.dk/research-activities/researchprojects/who-are-we/) 

who will figure as their mentors or with whom they would collaborate. The application should 

include a CV (of max 3 pages), a project description (of max 3 pages) outlining the intended 

purpose of the research visit (and state with which CFS member the applicant would like to 

work with as well as preferred period of visit), and one prior publication. Preference will be 

given to applicants who have engaged with research results from the Who are we? project in 

their prior work. 

 

Deadline: Applications should be sent as one pdf file to cfs@hum.ku.dk by May 1, 2024. 

Decisions will be communicated by May 21, 2024. For general questions about the fellowship, 

please contact Dan Zahavi (zahavi@hum.ku.dk) 
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